
Principal’s Message 

Dear Parents/Caregivers, 
I cannot believe that we only have 6 more days of school left 
in our 2020 academic year.  
This week, although extremely busy, will be a wonderful 
celebration of learning, with Year 6 Graduation, Platinum and 
Presentation Day, being held. 
These special occasions provide an excellent opportunity for 
our school community to celebrate the wonderful 
achievements of our students and reflect upon the amazing 
learning that occurs within our school.  
 
Expositions Year 1 
Myself and fellow adjudicators, Max Ferguson and Saskia 
Malin, were greatly impressed by the standard of public 
speaking displayed at the Yr 1 Exposition Presentations last 
Friday. The audience enjoyed the confident and organised 
manner in which the nominated Yr 1 students delivered their 
persuasive speeches. 
Big thank you to Mrs Selleck and Miss Parsons for 
organising this special program. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
School Magazine 
Congratulations to Rose 
Keane, Cathryn Park and 
Shae Fitzpatrick, and with 
some fine tuning from Bec 
Flisher for the sensational job 
they did in putting together the 
School Magazine for 2020.  
It is such a fitting tribute and 
celebration of the numerous 
events and achievements that 
have occurred throughout the 
year.   
Limited copies of our School 
Magazine for 2020 will be for 
sale later this week. A pre-
order form is attached to the 
newsletter. 
 
School Presentation Day 
The annual School Presentation day will be held this Friday 
11th December. This special ceremony will commence at 
10am for K-2 and 11.30am for Years 3-6. Students receiving 
awards will also be presented with a copy of the 2020 

Presentation Day Booklet and a photo with their award will 
be taken. 
 
Semester 2 Reports 
As part of the school’s assessment procedures, Semester 2 
reports will be issued next Tuesday 15th December.  
The reports are a key summary of your child’s progress this 
year in the key learning areas, and includes comments on 
general development, (socially and emotionally) and effort 
put into learning this year.  
 
Platinum Certificates 
Platinum Certificates will be presented tomorrow.  
 
Yr 6 Graduation Dinner 
This is always a wonderful evening and tonight staff and 
students will come together to formally acknowledge the 
efforts of our Yr 6 students and wish them a fond farewell. 
The Graduation Dinner will be held this evening Tuesday 8th 
December, at the Deniliquin RSL Club, commencing at 7pm. 
A big thank you to Miss Kerry for her organisation of this 
important formal occasion.  

Reminder that the ringing of the ‘Arthur Lewis Bell’ will be 
held at 2.40pm on Wednesday 16th December. 
 
Commendation Letters 
As part of the school’s award system, up to six students from 
each class will receive congratulatory commendation letters 
in the post in the coming weeks. The letters are 
acknowledgement by all staff, of the students who, this 
semester, have consistently: 
a) Displayed exceptional work habits 
b) Produced work to the best of their ability 
c) Exhibited excellent manners and possess a positive 

attitude towards learning 
Congratulations to these students. 
NB Students are only eligible to receive commendation 
letters every two years.  
 
Intensive Swimming 
All students who participated  
in this fantastic program  
received their certificates  
today. The certificates also  
act as a report card of student  
achievement, identifying what  
has been achieved and where  
to next for skill development. 
Thank you to Mr Morris for  
coordinating the program at  
school level and to Chris  
Henson and Georgie Dudley,  
our team of Austswim instructors. 
 
Have a wonderful week!  

Liz Dudley 
Principal 

Note: Our final newsletter for the year will be released next 
week. 
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Presentation Day Organisation 
Our Annual Presentation Day ceremony will be held this 
Friday 11th December in the Danckert Hall,  
commencing at 10.00am for K-2 and 11.30am for Yr 3-6 .  
An outline of the program is below. 

 Welcome to Country 

 Principal’s Report 

 Presentation of Class Awards/Medallions 

 Presentation of Sporting Awards/House Leaders 

 Prime Minister’s Report 

 Presentation of Special Awards 

 2020 Ministers presentation with certificate 

 Induction of 2021 Ministers 

 Thanks to Donors 
 
Monster Raffle 
Big thank you to those families who have supported the 
P&C Monster Christmas raffle by either donating goods, or 
buying tickets. 
The Monster Raffle will be drawn on Friday 11th  
December at Presentation Day. 
 
Debate Team 
Saskia, Ava and Max (absent Keely) were presented with 
their Certificate of Participation in the Premier’s Debating 
Competition held earlier this term. 

Dates for your Diary - Term 4 

Dec 8th Year 6 Graduation 

Dec 9th Platinum Awards Presented 

Dec 11th Presentation Day 

Dec 15th Reports Go Home 

Dec 16th 
2.40pm Arthur Lewis Bell Ringing 
Last Day of School 

2021 Term Dates 

 Teachers Return Students Return Last day of Term 

Term 1 Wednesday 3rd/Thursday 4th 
February 2021 

Yr 1-6 Friday 5th February, 2021 
Kinder Monday 8th February, 2021 

Thursday 1st April, 2021 

Term 2 Monday 19th April, 2021 Tuesday 20th April, 2021 Friday 25th June, 2021 

Term 3 Monday 12th July, 2021 Tuesday 13th July, 2021 Friday 17th September, 2021 

Term 4 Tuesday 5th October, 2021 Tuesday 5th October, 2021 Thursday 16th December, 2021 

Canteen News 

Online Ordering 
If you are doing an online order for your child 

could you please check you get a confirmation 
that the order is complete. 

 $5 2020 SCHOOL MAGAZINE Pre-order 

 
If you would like to pre-order the 2020 School Magazine. Please fill in the order form below and enclose payment. 

 
2020 Magazine Pre-Order 

 
 
Name:  Number of Copies: 
 
Payment Included: $ 

The Cook Book 
Copies of the school cook book can also be purchased 
from IGA, Deniliquin Jewellers and The Pastoral Times 
office. 



Assembly Awards 

 
Honour Cards 

Principals  
Honour Cards 

K Klim Bentley Morris 
Jed Fitzmaurice 
Indi Hillier 

Peggy O’Donnell 
Chase Dunn 

K/1 Fahey All Students Cameron Smith 
Zach Salan 

1 Freeman Julia Smith 
Ava Erickson 
Cormick Hardman 

Caden Hill 
Samara Munro 

2 Wu Xavier Collihole 
Kayleah Harvey 
Hugo Malin 

Emily Plant 
Grace Kelly 

3 Alcott Lara Redden 
Bentley Hardman 
Mason Clent 
Ruby McDonnell 

Isabella Sommerfeld 
Travis Hanns 

3/4 Gaze Tom Way 
Claire Hayes 
Sophie Towler 
Gabriella Crothers 

Jack Clarke 
Olivia De Travers 

4 Pearson Lily O’Donnell 
Hannah Reed 
Oliver Dunmore 
Eliza Weir 

Archer Moodie 
Linkin Crowe 

5 Hoy Lexi Hussey 
Jobe Free 
Bae Willis 
Wyatt Cuttill 

Chase Bartlett 
Zara Malin 

5 Fearnley Jackson Stevens 
Mitchell Kelly 
Sophie Redden 
Addison Hussey 

Yahna Pawson 
Taven Doughty 

6 Fitzgibbon Oliver Cooper 
Dakoda Collihole-
Lane 
Tom Wallace 
Ben Hayes 

Liana Reed 
Dexter Hardman 

6 Trickett Keely Hussey 
Harrison Moodie 
Oliver Truedsson 
Saskia Malin 

Gracie Allitt 
Jack Godfrey 

 

Congratulations to Morgan  who has worked extremely 
hard to complete the Multilit program. We are so very 
proud of you. 
 

 

 

 

 



 


